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Update to Pharmacy Teams on Importation Liquid 
Pediatric Acetaminophen with Child- Resistant Packaging
On January 26, 2023, Health Canada provided Alberta Health with a no objection letter for the importation of liquid 
pediatric acetaminophen produced by Atabay Pharmaceuticals under the brand name Parol.

Parol is a 24 mg/ml oral suspension, which comes in a 150 ml size child-resistant glass bottle with a graduated spoon 
and in an orange flavor. It is important to know that this differs from the Canadian-authorized product which comes in a 
concentration of 32 mg/ml and uses a different dosing device.

As part of the Risk Mitigation Plan established to account for the difference in concentration and the resulting change to the 
dose which would be administered to a child for treatment of pain and/or fever, Parol MUST be kept behind the counter, 
in the dispensary, for storage and for sale in community pharmacies.

As part of the Risk Mitigation Plan, which was the basis under which the exceptional importation of this drug was approved 
by Health Canada, pharmacists are expected to provide counselling and education to parents/caregivers on the safe 
and correct usage of Parol, as well as the product differences from Canadian-authorized supply.

Again, these measures are required as part of the Risk Mitigation Plan approved by Health Canada to import this product for 
use in Alberta. The Alberta College of Pharmacy will be providing more detailed communication to pharmacy teams in the 
near future through guidance to the professions.

Once the first shipment of product arrives in Alberta, pharmacy wholesale distributors will begin to bring in inventory for 
sale to community pharmacies. As previously communicated to the public, the product will be priced at wholesale similarly 
to other acetaminophen products which are Canadian authorized.

The suggested retail price of 150 mL of Parol is $11.99.

Further communication will be sent to pharmacies once the first shipment arrives in Alberta on anticipated order dates, 
financial terms, return policy and operational specifics.







 


